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Circular 02, 2022,                   CLASSES I TO X	
Dear Parents,	 June 13, 2022

•	 Formative Assessment – I begins on June 27, 2022 for Classes I to IV and June 28 for 
Classes V to X.  Syllabus for FA – I will be sent to the children on June 18, 2022. Revision for 
the Assessment will begin on Wednesday, June 23, 2022. School will be dispersed at 12.00 
noon during the exam days. Parents are strictly advised to ensure that the children spend 
quality time to prepare for FA-I.

•	 Special Class for Class X commences with effect from Wednesday, June 15, 2022 from 7.45 
am to 8.25 am. 

•	 Every child must spend adequate time in reading and revising the lessons taught in the 
class daily at home, apart from doing home works. Home works as scheduled will be sent 
through school mobile app by the respective subject teachers after 4.00 pm from Monday 
to Saturdays for Classes I to X. Parents must ensure that the children do their home works 
daily for the following day. It allows children to revise classroom learning and improves the 
habit of self-study.  

•	 Children are instructed to bring books strictly as per days’ timetable. Parents in the Primary 
Section need to ensure their kids pack their school bags strictly as per the day’s timetable. 
The subject teachers will give guidelines of what to bring to the class especially for the 
subjects which require different notebooks.

•	 Parents will not be allowed to meet teachers during the school timing unless deemed 
emergency. Parents can meet the teachers on working Saturdays, if necessary, from 8.30 
am to 9.00 am. 

•	 Regular attendance is compulsory and students should not be absent unless they are 
seriously sick. 

•	 Parents are most welcome to meet the Principal from 9.00 am to 10.30 am during working 
days. The concerns/issues of the parents-concerning the studies, education, and welfare of 
our children are appreciated in writing always. 

•	 Parents are kindly advised to motivate the children to take part in the competitions/activities 
in the school. Participation is more important than winning. The important thing is not to win, 
but to take part. Failure is not a bad thing. It might feel uncomfortable but it is a wonderful 
opportunity to learn. 

•	 Children are strictly not allowed to wear watch and bangles in the school. 
•	 Parents are strictly instructed to ensure that the children enter the school premises in time. 

It is seriously viewed that a few students are regularly late to the class. 
•	 Parking of two-wheelers at the entrance of our school, blocks the movement of children 

safely. The vehicles belong to some parents who drop and pick their wards. I request the 
concerned parents to be kindly sensitive and wise, if not you will be held responsible because 



children must be safe at the entrance. The movement and the parking are monitored as 
cameras are placed at the entrance. Please don’t become victims of untoward incidents.

•	 The following Extra-curricular Activities – Art and Craft, Vedic, Maths, Classical Dance, 
Western Dance, Abacus and Robotics will start with effect from July 01, 2022. Details of the 
activities will be communicated to the parents from the School shortly. 

•	 Those students who are interested to join for the Extra-curricular Activities – Basket Ball, 
Skating, Badminton, Football and Cricket can enroll their names in the Sports Academy at 
St. Francis School ICSE Office. The Sports Academy will provide details of the program on 
your visit to Sports Academy. 

•	 Parents who have not yet cleared the school fees of the previous years must clear the dues 
before June 20, 2022 and avoid causing inconvenience to the children in the School.

•	 Parents who are willing to pay the school fees of the entire year on or before June 21, 2022 
will be given concession of school fees of the academic year 2022-23. Those who would 
like to enjoy the benefit can pay the fees through online payment facility through the school 
mobile app or pay the fees in the School Office. The concession amount will be reflected 
while you do the transaction. The privilege is not applicable strictly for those who pay the 
fees after June 22, 2022. 

•	 The Handbook will be handed over to the children on or before Wednesday, June 15, 2022. 
Kindly go through the schedule and activities of the year as mentioned in the Handbook. 

•	 The textbooks - Savi Kannada Class II, Maths Class IV, Social Science VII, VIII, Social Science 
Part II and Social Science Class X and Science Class IX have not yet reached the school. As 
soon as it reaches the school from the Department, it will be handed over to the students. 
Computer book for Class VII B will be given shortly. 

•	 The pending Regular Uniform will be delivered to the students within two days except the 
students who gave the measurement very late. Tracksuits and the Sweaters will be delayed 
for another two weeks. 

•	 Stationary items for Classes V to IX will be given as early as possible.
•	 ID Card for the students is in the process of making. Delay is regretted. 
•	 EDUCATION OF OUR CHILD is a shared responsibility of the School and the Parents. The 

School can do a lot for the child but it cannot do everything. Parent is child’s first teacher 
and school is not the only place for learning. I request the parents to kindly spend quality 
time with respect to their child’s academic life on a regular basis because timely and regular 
intervention of parents in the life of every child at home has become important especially in 
the post Covid times.

Brother Sanil Tharayil 
Principal
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